DIVISION 5B

KEY CLUB INT. 3636 WOODVIEW TRACE INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46268 USA 1-800-KIWANIS FAX 1-317-879-0204





TIME FOR TRICK-or-TREAT for UNICEF!

One newborn dies every nine minutes from tetanus. That's about 160 newborns each day.

MNT results when tetanus spores, which are present in soil everywhere, enter the bloodstream.

If a woman is properly vaccinated against tetanus, she will have immunity through most of her childbearing years.

Babies born to mothers who have been vaccinated will be protected through the first several months of life.

During the month of October, Key Club sponsors Trick-or-Treat for UNICEF.

Clubs in the district collect money throughout the month that will be donated to the Eliminate Project.

Our goal this year is to raise \$3 Million. Clubs that participated last year should have already recived their boxes or will be receiving them soon

Clubs needing materials or extras can order from the Key Club Store Online or call 1-800-KIWANIS.

Be sure to do your part! We are close to eliminating maternal and neonatal tetanus with only 14 countries left!

Together we can do it!

If you have any questions or comments please feel free to contact me!

October Issue



EVENTS & SERVICE

ALZHEIMER'S WALK

Thank you to everyone that participated! A **BIG** shout out to Cocke County High School Key Club for raising \$1500 for the Alzheimer's Foundation!

RONALD MCDONALD HOUSE

RMH is located in Knoxville, TN. This house is designed to house parents of sick children who require extended treated at East TN Children's Hospital. Clubs are encourage to collect items needed for the house. You can call the RMH at 865-637-7475 between 10am and 6pm on weekdays. You can also contact through email at cbroscioius@knoxrmhc.org

Club Dues

Dues payment is now available! Remember that dues are \$7 for international and \$7 for district, making a total of \$14 per member. Clubs who submit dues by November 1st will receive an Early Bird Award at District Convention in March. I would love to see all clubs receive an Early Bird Award!!! If you have any questions, please contact me!

FALL ZONE RALLY

Fall Rally is fast approaching! Join the entire district October 20th at 11AM. Cost is \$50, which includes a t-shirt and a meal voucher. If you have a pass, the cost in \$15.

DISTRICT CONVENTION

DCON will be in Franklin, TN on March 22-24. Cost will be \$170 per person for Quad Occupancy. We will have tons of fun, elect new leaders, and attend workshops. Come help us celebrate our year of service!

ABBREVIATIONS

District Convention=DCON

International Convention=ICON

Divisional Council Meeting=DCM

Lieutenant Governor=LTG

Ronald McDonald House=RMH leadership inclusiveness caring

KEY CLUB WEEK Nov. 5-9, 2013

Key Club Week gives you the opportunity to show your community what Key Club is truly about: service. Each day places an emphasis on service, to promote Key Club within our homes, schools and communities and to make Key Club a household name.

Do your part to make sure Key Club Week starts with a bang.
Join other Key Clubs from around the world by following the suggestions below. Help make Key Club Week a blast and show everyone what we're about!

MONDAY, NOV. 5 Show your K in every

way Show people what Key Club is all about! Spread the word by wearing Key Club gear and publicizing Key Club Week in local stores, your school Web site, community newspapers!

TUESDAY, NOV. 6
Kudos to the Key
players Personally thank
all the Key Club
supporters you know—
teachers, advisors and
other Key players.

WEDNESDAY, NOV. 7 Dare to Care

Focus on service to one of Key Clubs' three preferred charities: UNICEF, March of Dimes, and Children's Miracle Network.

THURSDAY, NOV. 8 Random Acts of Kindness

Challenge all members to complete at least one random act of kindness. Who knows, maybe you'll make someone's day!

FRIDAY, NOV. 9 Connect the K's

Connect with local Kiwanis, Circle K International, Builders, Kiwanis Kids or Aktion clubs and team up for a joint service

KEY CLUB

Stay Tuned!

Keep on the lookout for confirmation and news on the following projects currently in progress by your Lt.

November DCM

I am planning a Divisional Council Meeting for November 10th. I am still awaiting confirmation for the time and location. A news Bulletin will be published on the ktkey.org website and sent to everyone on the mailing list when confirmation is received. Expect news for this date within the next few days.

Key Club Week Project

I am trying to organize a district project with Kiwanis Family Clubs such as Circle K, Builders, and Aktion Clubs. This would be for Day 5 of Key Club Week, which is Connect the K's. If I can make this event happen all members will be notified of the date, time, and location ASAP. A news bulletin will be posted on the ktkey.org website and sent to everyone on the Division mailing list.

Spring Rally

This is far off, but it doesn't hurt to plan ahead. Spring Rally will be held in February 2019. The date and time are still to be decided. Cosby High School will be hosting this year. At Spring Rally, we will be electing the division's new Lieutenant Governor and the Most Outstanding Key Clubber. Members will be notified in late November – December by news bulletin and newsletter!

About your

Division

Here is all you need to know about our division along with how we are compromised on the District and International levels and all about your leaders.

We, as Key Club members, make up our division, which is Division 5B. A division is one of many that compose a district of Key Club International. Our division is part of the Kentucky-Tennessee (K-T) District of Key Club International. In case you are wondering, there are 14 divisions in the K-T District. The K-T District is one of many district that make up Key Club International.

LEADERS

On the club level, club presidents, V.P.'s, Secretaries, Treasurers, etc. are elected. On the District level clubs in divisions are represented by a Lieutenant Governor(LtG). A LtG speaks the voices of members at board meetings and assists in the training of officers. A LtG is mainly responsible for keeping their division informed on district and international news, as well as keep the division running smoothly.

Our district is represented by the K-T Board. The Board consists of our District Governor, Secretary, Treasurer, Bulletin Editor, Historian, and 14 Lieutenant Governors.

District Board Contacts

Jonathan Simerly Division 5B Lt. Governor 423-608-4610 jonathan@ktkey.org

Emily Howard District Governor emily@ktkey.org

Tiffany Min District Secretary tiffany@ktkey.org

Christy Zheng District Treasurer christy@ktkey.org

Steve Phillips K-T District Administrator sphillips@ktkey.org

